The Town Council of the Town of Oxford met in regular session on Monday August 5, 2024. Rusty Hoaks, Jim Deckard, Tina Coffman, Terry Zink, and Larry Barnard were present. Town employees and department heads present included Clerk-Treasurer Deanna Sutherlin, Deputy Clerk Tina Porter, Utility Clerk Hope Dunning, Aaron May Town Marshal. Guests included Richard Burton, Joyce Anderson, Chico Marin, Ryan Hueston, Karin Barnard, Shirley Johnson, Don Johnson, Shirley Zink, Brooke Sauter, Sharon Barnard, Louise Wild, Kathie Cox, Reagan Hall, Gwen Erwood, Emily Albaugh, KIRPC, Tony Lee, Brittany Stedman.

Hoaks opened the meeting at 7:03 p.m.

Meeting Minutes from Regular Session July 15, 2024 were presented. Coffman motioned to approve the minutes, Deckard seconded, no one opposed.

<u>Clerk's Report:</u> Claims were submitted to the board for approval. Coffman motioned to approve the claims, Deckard seconded the motion. All approved. No one opposed.

Sutherlin presented information regarding Atlas collections and possibly turning in outstanding bills to Atlas. The board is taking it into consideration, waiting for more information regarding how many outstanding bills there are.

Sutherlin gave each board member a copy of the Local Government Redistricting Mandate for their review.

<u>Deputy Clerk's Report:</u> Discover Oxford has requested board approval to use the town square for an August 8th Back to School Water Party, August 22nd Pet Parade, and September 5th Dan Patch Kick-Off. Coffman motioned to approve these events; Barnard seconded the motion.

<u>Utility Clerk's Report:</u> Hope Dunning presented the disconnect list, Coffman motioned to approve the disconnects, Deckard seconded the motion. Dunning also gave an update regarding payment arrangements. Discussion ensued regarding increasing meter deposits on renters.

Superintendent Report:

Marshal Report: May stated that he now has new tires on the police vehicle but has now received a recall on the power train. May reported that he submitted a list of streetlights that need to be replaced to REMC. May also stated he has discussed with Matt Hall Building Commissioner having the property at 308 Trina LN cleaned up after the house fire.

<u>Fire Dept. Report</u>: It was reported that after the plane crash fire the Grass Rig quit working and will need to have repairs done.

New Business: The board adjourned the town board meeting at 7:42 and opened a Public Input Meeting at 7:42 to discuss the Blight Resolution and to gather Public Input/Support and to discuss the timeline and associated expenses. Many of those in attendance supported the Blight Resolution, one resident expressed concerns for making sure that Dan Patch is still honored by the town. The Public Input session adjourned at 7:57 and the Town Board Meeting Resumed at 7:57 pm.

New, Outside Business Guests, Oxford Citizens & Business Guests: Shirley Johnson gave an update from the Parks Committee, a Pickle Ball court and a walking trail is in discussion.

Town resident Karen expressed appreciation to the Town Employees, especially Kurt Lord and Aaron May for the quick storm clean up and hard work they put in.

Old Business:

Around the table concerns: N/A

August 5, 2024 Board Meeting adjourned at 8:42 pm

The next regular Town Council meeting is Monday, August 5, 2024, at 7:00 p.m. at the Oxford Town Hall. The public is welcome and invited to attend.

Submitted by_

DEANNA SUTHERLIN, CLERK-TREASURER

Approved by_

RUSSELL HOAKS, COUNCIL PRESIDENT/JIM DECKARD, VICE

August 19, 2024

Date Approved

August 6, 2024

The Town Council of the Town of Oxford met in special session on Tuesday August 6, 2024. Town Council members Rusty Hoaks, Jim Deckard, Tina Coffman, Terry Zink were present. Town employee present was Clerk-Treasurer Deanna Sutherlin, Deputy Clerk Tina Porter. Special guest- Consultant Treeva Sarles. Robert Bellucci Commonwealth, Edwin Buswell KIRPC, Maureen Hayden Commonwealth.

Hoaks opened the meeting at 7:00pm.

Discussion regarding the water project between The Town of Oxford and Commonwealth Engineers took place. Next steps were discussed. SBOA will need to do a 2023 audit on financials.

The next regular Town Council meeting is Monday, August 19, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. at the Oxford Town Hall. The public is welcome and invited to attend.

Approved by

RUSSEEL HOAKS, COUNCIL PRESIDENT

Date Approved

August 19, 2024

		·			
				•	